
Exciting changes are coming to the Hay 
Creek Festival in September.  Thanks to 
members for stepping forward after reading 
our request in the March newsletter for  
early American crafts /trades in September 
we are happy to introduce some new festi-
val activities!  First, in our early American 
cooking area which features the open 
hearth and fire cooking demonstrations by 
Maryanna & Katelyn VerMulm, we are 
excited to announce that Gary Kurtz will 
now fire up the bake ovens and interpret 
bread making and the use of these brick 
stoves.  This adds to the bee keeper, sauer-
kraut, and butter demonstrations already 
taking place.  We hope to acquire a butch-
er for 2016 as well as volunteers to oversee 
an early American food preserving impres-
sion.    Can you help with this? 

Additionally, visitors to our festival will 
now see a laundress impression taking 
place on the hillside.  Marie Williamson 
and Kathy Gochenaur have expressed inter-
est in this exhibit.  Next to this booth we 
have Shelby Buckwalter from Lititz who 
will be making  and selling lye soap.  (This 
is in addition to Janice Kelsey who demon-
strates making soap from goat milk.) 

Last year Denys Allen and family took over 
paper making at our festival.  This year her 
daughter Cassie is researching early Ameri-
can post offices and will ñopenò the Joanna 
post office at the festival and encourage 
children to write letters to our festival char-
acters.  This mail will be a part of our 
NEW daily ñMeet the Village Craftsmenò 
parade that will take place on the festival 
stage.  Look for the post office interpreta-
tion to be set up with the paper making, 
quilling, and scherenschitte (paper cutting) 
demonstrations .    We are still in need of 
ink making and book binding.  Can you 

The year 2016 is shaping up to be a significant year for Hay Creek and Joanna Furnace. 
Along with many of the site improvements, one of the changes with the most impact will be 
the newly re-imagined 40th edition of the Hay Creek Festival. This yearôs event will take 
place September 9thð11th.  

Over the years our festival has changed in many ways.  We have seen lower attendance due 
to competition from several other community events.  Vendor participation has dropped 
due to the cost to create crafts and we have seen some of these craft items go out with the 
latest fads.  Moreover the cost of putting on a big event like ours has gone up tremendously.  
Therefore, the time has come to re-energize our long-time community event with the vision 
of bringing a new of generation of visitors to our site. 

The Hay Creek Festival has always created an impact from the time visitors arrive at our site.  
As guests get dropped off by bus at the Route 10 entrance, they leave the busy 21st century 
behind as they walk down the wooded, flower-edged pathway to the footbridge. This in itself 
creates an exciting experience of ótime travelô!  

This year, the very first impression that our visitors will experience as they enter the site and 
cross over the pristine Hay Creek is the new ñCreekside Craftsò area which will be located 
just beyond the admissions building.  Here our guests will be greeted by a number of crafts-
people who will be selling their modern craft and home décor items. Next to these 
Creekside Crafts will be all the Mechanical Technology items that we have come to love 
over the last 40 years including antique cars, tractors, engines, water ram display, saw mill, 
See  Changes on Page 3 

The Route 10 entrance to the Joanna Furnace site showing how visitors to the Hay Creek Festival 
leave the present and enter the 19th century at Joanna Furnace. 

May 2016 /  Vol. 16 Issue 1May 2016 /  Vol. 16 Issue 1May 2016 /  Vol. 16 Issue 1    

See  Festival Interpretations  on Page 5 

Changes Are Coming  

Hay Creek Festival 2016  

New Festival                         

Interpretations 



Page 2 

Copyright 2016 Hay Creek Valley Historical Association 
 

The Newsletter is an official publication of the Hay Creek Valley 
Historical Association and is published four times each yearðMarch, 
May, July, & September. The purpose of the Hay Creek Valley 
Historical Association is to promote, within our community, an 
appreciation for our local heritage. This will be accomplished by 
maintaining and instructing in those crafts, skills and artifacts that 
represent our local heritage. 
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May / June 
Calendar of Key Events & Activities 

(Ongoing event . . . Volunteer Day  EVERY  Thursday 9 am to 3  pm) 

May 
 4       Society of PA Archaeology Meeting ñ 7 pm 

 7       Women of Joanna Victorian Tea ñ Reservations Required ñ SOLD OUT 

 11 History Committee Meetingñ7 pm 

 12 Discover, Learn, Grow Meetingñ7 pm 

 14 Private Rental 

 15 General Membership Meeting ñ 7 pm 

   Program by Churchtown Historical Society.  Please bring a dessert to share. 

 17 Discover, Learn, Grow ProgramñSite Closed 

 21 Joanna Furnace Iron Works Day & Spring Plant Sale ñ7 am to 12 noon 

 21 Breakfast Buffet ñ7  to 11 am 

  25 Board Meeting ñ 6:30 pm 

 31 Hay Creek Festival Vendor / Interpreter Registration Deadline                                    
 

June 
 1  Society of PA Archaeology Meeting ñ 7 pm 

 8 History Committee Meetingñ7 pm 

 18 Hay Creek ClassicñCar & Motorcycle Show ñ  & Veterans Event ñ7 am to 2 pm 

  Flea Market Opens ñ 7 am 

  Breakfast Buffet  ñ 7 to 11 am 

 20 Doll Camp ñ 9 am to 12 noon ñ Reservations Required 

 21 Doll Camp ñ 9 am to 12 noon ñ Reservations Required 

 22 Doll Camp ñ 9 am to 12 noon ñ Reservations Required 

 22 Board Meeting ñ 6:30 pm 

May General Membership Meeting 

The May Hay Creek Valley membership meeting 
will take place at Joanna Furnace on Sunday, 
May 15, 2016 at 7 pm.  The meeting will be held 
in the Joanna Furnace Mule Stable.   

We will be honored to have Yvonne  Styer as our 
speaker who will talk about our neighboring 
Churchtown Historical Society.  Yvonne is a Hay 
Creek member as well as the President of the 
historical society in Churchtown.   

In addition to the program there will be an up-
date on the current activities and projects at Jo-
anna Furnace.  This includes information on the 
40th Anniversary Hay Creek Festival.  Please 
bring a favorite dessert to share.  Remember 
members and guests are always welcome to at-
tend our membership programs.   

Pictured left ð Nancy     
Eggleston talks to partici-
pants in the Office/Store 
Building at Hay Creekôs 
recent interpreter training 
class.  The three night work-
shop focused on the general 
history of the site, period 
garb, Office/Store Building, 
and Charcoal Barn. Each of 
the 15 class members were 
presented with their own 
interpreter guide to assist 
with the presentation of the 
site to the public.  We thank 
these volunteers for taking 
the time to help further our 
mission and keep the Joanna 
Furnace history alive. The 
history and education com-
mittees will continue this 
training series in the spring  
of 2017. 
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threshing demonstrations, etc.  For the first time entire families 
can walk side by side and enjoy two main attractions filled with 
art, roasted peanuts, and hit ôn miss engine sounds. 

As visitors proceed through the Mechanical Technology and 
Creekside Crafts area, they will  step farther back in time and  
immediately experience the newly laid out historic area.   The  
Joanna Furnace buildings will now embrace our period crafts-
men working together as a new team.  Yes, these early Ameri-
can craftsmen will intertwine with new and existing interpret-
ers to tell the story of the Hay Creek Valley and the 200-year 
old iron complex. 

Despite the many changes that you will see this year, the Hay 
Creek Festival will still keep in tune with the organizationôs 
mission of preserving the history of the Hay Creek Valley and 
the 18th and 19th century Joanna Furnace iron making com-
munity.  Our festival has been and still is like no other event .    
Some could even say ñitôs a weekend 200 years longò! 

Last year three new interpretive signs were created and placed 
within the historic complex. This year several new signs will be 
added to increase the visitorsô understanding of the complex 
and to pique their interest in the Joanna Furnace story. This 
signage in conjunction with more trained interpreters and tour 
guides  will enhance the message given to our visitors. 

Each year many visitors ask us about the Ironmasterôs home.   
They ask, ñwhere is the Ironmasterôs Mansion?ò  ñWhere was 
the Mansion situated on the property?ò  Because of this we 
have decided to add a Mansion impression at the festival.  A 
big tent will be placed where the house once stood with parti-
tioned rooms, and displays reminiscent of the time period will 
be depicted.  Look for period craftsmen and garbed interpreters 
to be interacting with the public in this area.   

After exploring the 40th anniversary festival areas our guests 
will be ready to take in some of our delicious festival foods.  
The 2016 food  menu will still offer the same popular items 
including hot turkey sandwiches, chicken pot pie, Mabelôs 
soups, fresh baked goods, and root beer floats.  These foods 
have always been too good to make any changes to!  As you 
know our festival foods are made by hard working Hay Creek 
volunteers and various community groups such as churches, 
fire companies, Lions clubs and scout groups.  In addition the 
Ironmasterôs pancake breakfast will be served Saturday and 
Sunday morning.  

Musical entertainment will again be featured on stage and 
throughout the festival grounds.  A new ñMeet the Village 
Craftsmenò parade will take place each day at the stage.  This 
new festival highlight will help to promote our festival inter-
preters who represent the crafts and trades of yesteryear.   Look 
for period dancing to be a part of entertainment and Civil War 
firing demonstrations to take place at the stage.   

The festival committee is working on adding evening entertain-

Change, continued from page 1 

ment starting at 6 pm on Saturday.  Stay tuned as performers 
and performance times will be announced. 

Friday will again be student day when school students from 
Berks and surrounding counties will be invited to visit and 
learn Joanna Furnace history and participate in hands-on 
learning activities.   

The festival activities will run from 10 am to 5 pm daily.  Bus-
es will run continuously to and from the festival parking area 
two miles south of Joanna Furnace on Route 10 from 8 am to 
6 pm on Saturday and Sunday.  NOTE:  All festival parking 
on Friday will be on the Joanna Furnace site.  No shuttle bus-
ses will run on this day. 

Editors note:  A special thanks goes out to Ron Schlegel for writing 
this article.  Ron has been very instrumental over the last 40 years in 
promoting and marketing the organizationôs main fundraiser.    His 
dedication to the organization and to the event itself has greatly add-
ed to the success of our annual festival. 

One of the new informational and interpretative signs which are installed at  
the Joanna Furnace complex to assist visitors in understanding the historic  

significance of the site.  Additional signage will be added in 2016. 

Open fire and hearth cooking was one of the original Hay Creek Festival 
demonstrations.  Look for our young team to cook up old time festival favorites 
like ñchompò and other items which include stews, pies, and apple fritters. 
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The restoration continues on the Office/Store building. 
Exterior painting is never ending.  Our historic buildings 
require painting every five years. All of the historic build-
ings have been addressed to see what their needs are, start-
ing with the roofs all the way to the ground. We are reach-
ing the point where we are farming out some of the work 
because the restoration team cannot keep up with it. Our 
historic buildings should be number one on the priority list.  
We need more volunteers to take an interest in helping 
maintain our buildings whether it be stonework, woodwork, 
painting or general maintenance.  

Recently we decided that a temporary wooden floor should 
be installed  in the cellar of the Office/Store building.  
Over the years the plaster walls have deteriorated due to 
dampness. The plaster was falling off and it would be use-
less to install a floor that would be covered by falling plas-
ter. The moisture problem was corrected. Now we have 
started chipping off the remaining plaster. Thanks to Jere-
miah Wright, a stone mason and also a member of the Hay 
Creek Board of Directors who has volunteered his skills to 
instruct members of the restoration team how to re-plaster 
the interior cellar walls. The cellar will become an addition-
al area for displaying larger items that would be found in a 
country store from the 19th century. There will be a closed 
off area that would be used for housing a small heater and 
dehumidifier. Also a storage area will be included to store 
excess items that have been donated for displaying in the 
store.  

How many of you have visited the Sparr house across Route 
10? This was a tenant house when the furnace was in opera-
tion. Route 10 was moved to its present location back in 
the 1950ôs. The house was named Sparr because Jackie 
Sparr who was a Teamster for L. Heber Smith lived there. 
He is an ancestor of many generations of the Sparr family 
who have volunteered at Hay Creek since its beginning. The 
last family to live in the house was Nelson and Ellen 
Burkhart. The long-range plan for the house is to move it to 
the furnace grounds.  

Restoration Report Casting House Interpretation 

Improvements are being made to the Casting House to make 
your visit more pleasant. Lighting has been added, and we 
have increased the area of the viewing platform.  

While we are unable to pour molten iron as was done for over 
100 years, we do pour molten aluminum in sand molds to 
demonstrate the process.  Watch our casting crew ram up 
sand molds using time-honored methods, with patterns ï 
some are new this year ï and see the molten metal hand 
poured from a ladle into the completed molds. After cooling, 
watch the molds broken open, and the casting removed.   
Once cool, the casting is finished and presented for sale as a 
souvenir. 

2016 Archaeology Field Season 

Itôs time to put the snow shovels away and get out the trowels 
and sifters for another season of archaeology at Joanna Furnace!  
Come and join President Charles Jacob, members of Chapter 21 
of the Society for Pennsylvania Archaeology, and myself as we 
uncover the history of the Furnace through archaeological inves-
tigation.   

We have some units and drawings to finish up in the Wheel-
wright Shop, and we may start to work in other areas of the com-
plex around the furnace stack.  We will be working on Sunday 
mornings starting at about 8 AM, beginning on the first of May, 
unless it is raining.  We have all the equipment you will need, 
but you should bring work gloves and water or something else to 
drink.   

If you are interested in joining us, please contact Cathy Spohn 
at (610) 678-1274, or at cspohn@pa.gov. 

History, Archaeology, Restoration                                                        

Charles Jacob ñ 610-469-9530 

Archaeology     Catherine Spohn ñ 610-678-1274 

Casting House Interpretation    Jack Woods  ñ 717-687-7571 

History Committee     Mark Zerr ñ 610-286-0388 

Restoration Committee     Joe Stabler  610-286-6508   

Hay Creek Road Show & Tours     Joe Stabler 610-286-6508 

The Joanna Furnace Office/Store Building with the recently completed porch.  
Restoration volunteers are now working to restore the basement area and 

create displays in this level.   

mailto:cspohn@pa.gov

